OURS TO PROTECT

Working together, restoring the river

James W. Ridgway, P.E. DRAFT AGENDA
Executive Director EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING
Allen Park Wednesday, April 22, 2009, 1:30 p.m.
Auburn Hills Livonia DPW West Conference Room
Beverly Hills 12973 Farmington Road
Bingham Farms
Birmingham
Bloomfield Hills 1. Welcome - Tim Faas, Chair
Bloomfield Twp.
Canton Twp. 2. Roll Call of Members (ECT) and record of others present.
Commerce Twp.
Dearborn
Dearborn Heights Alliance of Rouge Communities
Farmington Executive Committee
Farmington Hills
Franklin Officers
Garden City Chair Tim Faas Canton
Inkster . . . .
Lathrup Village ice-Chair Gary Mekjian Southfield
Livonia Treasurer Hennifer Lawson [Troy
Melvindale Past Vice-Chair ayne Domine Bloomfield Township
Northville Counties
Northville Twp. Oakland Co. —Rep. Uohn McCulloch OCWRC
Novi akland Co.  Alt. Phil Sanzica OCWRC
Oak Park
Oakland County Oakland Co. — Alt. Hoseph Colaianne OCWRC
Orchard Lake \Washtenaw Co.- Rep. Vanis Bobrin WCWRC
Plymouth \Washtenaw Co.- Alt. Michelle Bononi WCWRC
Plymouth Twp. Wayne Co. - Rep. Kurt Heise WCDOE
Pontiac
Redford Twp. \Wayne Co. - Alt. Kelly Cave WCDOE
Rochester Hills SWAGs
Romulus Main 1 & 2 - Rep. Brandy Siedlaczek Southfield
Southfield Main 1 & 2 - Alt. Meghan Bonifiglio Bloomfield Township
Superior Twp. Main 3 & 4 - Rep. Uim Murray Dearborn
Troy Main 3 & 4 - Alt. Eric Witte Melvindale
Van Buren Twp.
Walled Lake Upper - Rep. Tom Biasell Farmington Hills
Washtenaw County Upper - Alt. Vim Zoumbaris Livonia
Wayne Middle 1 - Rep. Vill Rickard Northville Township
Wayne County Middle 1 - Alt. |Aaron Staup Novi
Wayne County Airport . .
Authority Middle 3 - Rep. Pack Barnes Garden City
West Bloomfield Twp. Middle 3 - Alt. Kevin Buford \Westland
Westland Lower 1 - Rep. Bob Belair Canton Township
Wixom Lower 1 — Alt. Dan Swallow \Van Buren Township
Ypsilanti Twp. ] ]
Lower 2 - Rep. Ramzi El-Gharib \Wayne
Lower 2 - Alt. [Tom Wilson Romulus

c/o ECT, 719 Griswold, Suite 1040, Detroit, Ml 48226 -- Ph: 313-963-6600 Fax: 313-963-1707




10.

11.

Summary of March 18, 2009, Executive Committee Meeting

Additions or Changes to Draft Agenda

Executive Director Report (Ridgway)
a. National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration
(NOAA) Grant
. WMP Comments
c. 2008 Executive Director Annual Report
d. Report from SEMCOG on regional watershed efforts

Standing Committee Reports (Faas)
a. Finance Committee (Lawson, Treasurer/O’Meara)

i.
ii.
iii.
iv.
V.
vi.

Friends of the Rouge Presentation/Proposal
2009 Budget Status Report

501(c)(3) application

MIEARTH Budget Amendment

Land Cover Contract Mgt. Budget Amendment
Grant Writing budget amendment

b. Organizational Committee (Heise/Payne — Co-Chairs)

Conflict of Interest Policy

Action

Information

Information
Information
Information

Discussion/Action

Information
Information
Action
Action
Action

Action

c. PIE (Public Involvement and Education) Committee (Siedlaczek, Chair)

Septic System Maintenance Workshops
Grow Zone Workshops/handouts

d. Technical Committee (Zorza, Vice Chair)

Land Cover RFP/Michigan Tech Research Institute

Report from WCDOE (Cave)
a. Status Report

Report from SWAGS

a. SWAG meeting dates being scheduled for May 19 or 20, 2009

Summary of Executive Committee Actions (O’Meara)

Upcoming Meeting(s)

e Full ARC Meeting, May 5, 2009, 1:30 p.m. - 3:30 p.m., LIoyd A. Stage Environmental

Interpretive Center located at 6685 Coolidge Hwy. in Troy
e Finance Committee Meeting, June 4, 1:30 p.m. at Wayne County Commerce Court
e PIE Committee Meeting, July 9, 2009, noon, Beverly Hills (Howard Knorr's house)
o SWAG Meetings May 19 and 20, 2009, location TBD

Adjourn

Information

Information

Action

Information

Information



OURS TO PROTECT

Working together, restoring the river

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING SUMMARY
Wednesday, March 18, 2009, 1:30 p.m.

James W. Ridgway, P.E.
Executive Director

Northville Township

Allen Park
Auburn Hills
Beverly Hills
Bingham Farms 1. Welcome — Tim Faas, Chair
Birmingham
Bloomfield Hills 2. Roll Call of Members
Bloomfield Twp. ECT took roll call of members and others present. A quorum was present.
Canton Twp.
Commerce Twp.
ARC Executive Committee
Dearborn - -
. Officers Attended Meeting
Dearborn Heights
Farmington Chair Tim Faas Canton Y
Farmington Hills \Vice-Chair Gary Mekjian Southfield Y
Franklin Treasurer Uennifer Lawson Troy Y
Garden City Past Vice-Chair ayne Domine Bloomfield Township Y
Inkster ICounties
Lathrup Village
L (Oakland Co. — Rep. John McCulloch OCWRC N
Livonia
Melvindale NOakland Co. — Alt. Phil Sanzica OCWRC Y
Northville Oakland Co. — Alt. Voseph Colaianne OCWRC N
Northville Twp. Washtenaw Co.- Rep. Danis Bobrin WCDC N
Novi
Washtenaw Co.- Alt. Michelle Bononi WCDC N
Oak Park
Oakland County \Wayne Co. - Rep. Kurt Heise WCDOE Y
Orchard Lake \Wayne Co. - Alt. Kelly Cave WCDOE N
Plymouth ISWAGs
Plymouth Twp. Main 1 & 2 - Rep. Brandy Siedlaczek Southfield Y
Pontiac
I Main 1 & 2 - Alt. Meghan Bonfiglio Bloomfield Township N
Redford Twp.
Rochester Hills Main 3 & 4 - Rep. Vim Murray Dearborn Y
Romulus Main 3 & 4 - Alt. Eric Witte Melvindale N
Southfield Upper - Rep. [Tom Biasell Farmington Hills Y
Superior Twp. Upper - Alt. Uim Zoumbaris Livonia Y
Tro
y Middle 1 - Rep. Vill Rickard Northville Township Y
Van Buren Twp.
Walled Lake Middle 1 - Alt. Aaron Staup Novi Y
Washtenaw County Middle 3 - Rep. Vack Barnes Garden City N
Wayne Middle 3 - Alt. Kevin Buford Westland N
W Count
ayne Lounty . Lower 1 - Rep. Bob Belair Canton Township Y
Wayne County Airport
Authority Lower 1 — Alt. Dan Swallow Van Buren Township N
West Bloomfield Twp. Lower 2 - Rep. Ramzi EI-Gharib Wayne Y
Westland Lower 2 - Alt. Tom Wilson Romulus N
Wixom
Ypsilanti Twp. Others Present: Gary Zorza, Vice-Chair — Technical Committee; Zachare Ball, ECT Staff and

Chris O’Meara, ECT Staff

c/o ECT, 719 Griswold, Suite 1040, Detroit, Ml 48226 -- Ph: 313-963-6600 Fax: 313-963-1707




3. Summary of December 4, 2008 Executive Committee Meeting
A motion was made by Jim Zoumbaris to accept the December 4, 2008 meeting summary. The
motion was seconded by Wayne Domine. Motion passed.

4. Additions or Changes to Draft Agenda
The following addition was made to the agenda: Under Standing Committee Reports, Finance
Committee, item (iv.) Executive Director Services review.

5. Executive Director Report

a. St. Clair River-Detroit River Drinking Water Monitoring Network
Jim Ridgway talked briefly about Macomb County’s drinking water monitoring project and the
possibility of hosting a brief presentation at the next full ARC meeting to inform the members of
the project. Macomb County received funding to install the Lake St. Clair drinking water project
and provide online access to the results. The project consists of water sampling locations from
Port Huron to south of the city of Detroit. Tim Faas asked if the project will incorporate the
DWSD monitoring. J. Ridgway stated that they will work hand in hand with the City of Detroit.
The project is currently trying to get homeland security funding. The committee decided to
have Macomb County present at the end of the Full ARC meeting so that others may be invited
and ARC members can leave if they are not interested in hearing about the project.

b. Contested Case update
J. Ridgway said that ARC staff summarized community comments for the attorneys. The parties
contesting the case are represented by five attorneys. There was discussion regarding the
continued ARC staff efforts and the fact that not all members are contesting the permit. It was
decided that the Executive Committee would ask the attorneys to report their progress as
information to the ARC.

c. Stimulus Monies
J. Ridgway reported that some of the stimulus money went to the SRF fund which will be divided
by MDEQ. There is some money available through the National Oceanic and Atmospheric
Administration (NOAA) targeted at streams/coastal grants for AOC projects designated by the
RRAC. ARC staff have identified 5 of the most likely projects to be funded and the ARC would
partner with the Great Lakes Commission. The total request for the 5, shovel-ready, projects is
$4.3 million. Z. Ball stated that no match is required but that in-kind services will help on the
score. J. Ridgway stated that FEMA money is available for properties that can be rebuilt as
wetlands and GLIFR under the Army Corps of Engineers has money for dams.

Kurt Heise, Wayne County, informed the committee that Wayne County has asked for $100
million under the Omnibus for the Rouge Project. K. Heise stated that we are all asking for
money for the Rouge. J. Ridgway agreed that we need to keep the projects in the Rouge coming
because we don’t know where the money may come from in the end.

d. WMP Update: Stream Classification/Modeling
J. Ridgway reviewed the email that was sent to the MDEQ regarding the WMP stream
classifications/modeling. The email stated that the revised ICM would have no impact on the
stream classifications included in the Watershed Management Plan.

e. ARCommunication quarterly newsletter
J. Ridgway stated that ARC Staff would continue the ARCommunication to its members on a
quarterly basis starting with the first quarter 2009. ARC members should look for it in their
email inbox within the week.

f. Friends of the Rouge Funding Request for 2010
The committee discussed the possibility of FOTR requesting future program funding from the
ARC versus going directly to the communities. There was discussion regarding using part of
future ARC budget to possibly fund FOTR through the PIE committee. The services provided by

Executive Committee Meeting Summary — Draft 2
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FOTR would fill the public education portion of the permit requirements. It was decided that
FOTR needs to prepare a defined proposal and present it to the ARC Finance Committee, who
would present it to the Executive Committee/Full ARC for review as a 2010 budget request.

g. MiEARTH (www.miearth.org)
J. Ridgway discussed the interactive website being prepared by WTVS-Channel 56 public
television called MiEARTH and the potential for the ARC’s involvement. This website will consist
of promoting programs throughout the state while incorporating interactive, multi-media
programming similar to that of MiVOTE that was popular during the presidential election.
MIEARTH has asked for the ARC’s support in a one-time cost of $25,000. The PIE committee will
prepare a budget amendment recommending the ARC support the project. The ARC was
provided with free ad space in the PBS Signal magazine, which reaches approximately 60,000
donors to Channel 56.

h. SWAG meetings
Zachare Ball stated that SWAG meetings are planned for April to discuss the MDEQ comments
on the draft Watershed Management Plan. However, SWAG chairs in attendance at the meeting
said they were not inclined to have a meeting unless there is specific items to discuss. It was
agreed that if MDEQ submits its comments on the draft watershed management plan by April
15, SWAG meetings would be scheduled.

i. Review of NRC Urban Storm Water Management
J. Ridgway informed the committee that WEF is conducting an internal analysis of the National
Research Council's 2008 Report "Urban Stormwater Management in the United States." The
analysis of the Report will be used to update the 1992 WEF Position Statement "Point Source
Stormwater Discharges" and, if deemed appropriate, develop a consensus-based memorandum
to the Environmental Protection Agency that outlines how WEF believes the Agency should
respond to the Report. J. Ridgway stated that he will follow the progress of the group for the
ARC but asked if anyone was interested in getting involved to let him know. The committee also
asked that the email regarding the review be forwarded to the ARC members.

6. Standing Committee Reports

a. Finance Committee
2008 Budget Status Report (final)
Jennifer Lawson reviewed the final financial reports for 2008 prepared by Wayne County.
2009 Budget Status Report
J. Lawson stated that Chris O’Meara, through the Executive Director Services contract, has taken
over the financial management of the ARC from Wayne County as planned for 2009. C. O’'Meara
stated that a checking account has been set up with two signatures required for every check.
Signers include J. Ridgway, T. Faas and J. Lawson. C. O’Meara reviewed the new reports that will
be used to provide the financial information to the ARC. The reports give the same information
that Wayne County has in the past but will look different because staff is using the Quickbooks
software to manage the ARC books. C. O’Meara stated that there are various reports available
through the software and asked that if anyone would like to see something more detailed to
contact her. C. O’Meara stated that the first round of ARC invoices has been sent and 2009
membership dues are starting to come in.
501 (c)(3) designation
C. O’Meara discussed the importance of the ARC becoming a 501(c)(3). She informed the
committee that the accountant who initially prepared the non-profit application stressed the
fact that the ARC will be either for-profit (and pay taxes) or non-profit. If the ARC will eventually
ask for donations from major companies, those companies will want their donation to be tax
deductible and the only way to do that is to become a 501(c)(3). C. O’Meara stated that at the
September 2008 full ARC meeting the ARC approved the required changes to the ARC bylaws to
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allow the ARC to become a non-profit. Those changes are being made and our application
should be turned in within the next week or so. The approval process can take up to 3 months.
Executive Director Services Review for 2008
J. Lawson thanked the members that provided comments on the review of ECT’s Executive
Director Services provided in 2008. Of the 7 areas reviewed, three (3) items (annual report,
grant applications and communication) were discussed in detail with ECT at the review. J.
Lawson stated that the annual report would be finalized within the next week and provided to
the Executive Committee and Full ARC. J. Lawson stated that they discussed future planning of
grant applications. She also stated that some grant planning, such as applying for stimulus
funding, is being done behind the scenes. J. Lawson said that the officers received comments
saying that there are not enough SWAG meetings being held and that SWAG members don’t
know what is going on. Z. Ball stated that the ARCommunication quarterly newsletter should
help with this. Gary Mekjian stated that the SWAGs can meet without the ECT ARC staff being
there. J. Lawson stated that the ARC has three SWAG meetings budgeted for 2009 with the first
being scheduled in April. J. Lawson stated that the overall grade given to ECT is an A-. J.
Ridgway expressed ECT’s excitement of providing this service to the ARC and that he wouldn’t
want to do anything else.
Organizational Committee
K. Heise stated that the Organizational Committee sent a letter to the City of Detroit inviting
them to join the ARC. The city responded positively but stressed the need for time to adjust to
the new leadership.

c. PIE (Public Involvement and Education) Committee
Brandy Siedlaczek reported that the PIE Committee is moving forward on the update to the
Detention Pond Manual and is scheduling two septics workshops and three green infrastructure
planning workshops along with a self-guided tour.

B. Siedlaczek reported that the PIE Committee received 17 applications for the Green
Infrastructure projects. 4 were disqualified. All of the remaining 13 will be funded. The motion
was made by Jim Murray to approve the mini-grants to fund the 13 green infrastructure
projects, seconded by Jill Rickard. Motion passed.

d. Technical Committee
CMI grant
Gary Zorza stated that the Technical Committee submitted a grant to CMI to focus their actions
on targeting the e. coli hotspots and working with communities to fix them.
Land Cover RFP/Proposed Contractor
G. Zorza reported that eight proposals were received and reviewed for the Land Cover RFP and
two finalists will be invited to interview in April. The two finalists were Sanborn and Michigan
Tech. Research Corp. There were five classes of land cover that would fit within the budget.
The proposals were scored on a point system and cost was factored into the points. After the
interviews, the Technical Committee will recommend a contract to the Executive Committee
and then to the full ARC in May for approval.

7. Report from WCDOE

K. Heise stated that a settlement between Oakland and Macomb counties and the DWSD was
approved by the Detroit City Council. There will be a due diligence period to study the transfer of
the Oakland/Macomb Interceptor (OMI) to a drainage district who will be responsible for the
maintenance and running of the facility. There will be a director’s council that will meet regularly to
oversee the OMI. They have asked for stimulus money. K. Heise expects that the 1977 lawsuit will
be dismissed by Judge John Feikens. The remaining action will be to order Detroit to adopt new
sewer rates and to provide new sewage service agreements with the counties.
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8.

Report from SWAGS

There was nothing to report.

9.

11.

Summary of Executive Committee Actions

Approval of 12/4/08 Executive Committee Meeting Summary

13 Green Infrastructure Mini-grants were approved

ARC Staff to schedule an Executive Committee meeting in late April to approve Land Cover RFP
and MIiEARTH budget amendment

Drinking Water Monitoring Project to present at the end of the Full ARC meeting in May
Attorneys provide a contested case update at Full ARC meeting in May

Friends of the Rouge to prepare a detailed request to the Finance Committee for 2010 funding
PIE investigate and prepare budget amendment for MiEARTH

Executive Director to forward info regarding the NRC Urban Storm Water Management review
ARCommunication quarterly newsletter to go out

2008 Final Report will be sent out

ARC staff to get dates for SWAG meetings in April

. Upcoming Meeting(s)

Finance Committee meeting, 2:00 p.m., April 21, Wayne County commerce Court
Executive Committee meeting, 1:30 p.m., April 22, Livonia DPW

Full ARC, 1:30 p.m., May 5, 2009, Lloyd A. Stage Environmental Interpretive Center, Troy
Finance Committee, 1:30 p.m. June 4, 2009, Wayne County Commerce Court

PIE Committee Meeting, noon, July 9, 2009, Beverly Hills (Howard Knorr’s house)

Adjourn

The motion to adjourn the meeting was made by J. Lawson and seconded by J. Zoumbaris. The
motion passed.
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EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR 2008 ANNUAL REPORT

TASK 1: MEETINGS

A. FULL ALLIANCE MEETINGS

Staff support was provided for each meeting, including preparation of the agenda (under the direction
of the Chair), distribution of the materials prior to the three (3) full ARC meetings, facilitation of the
meetings (including note-taking and tallying of votes at the meeting), and preparation/distribution of
meeting summaries to members and other interested parties. Alliance of Rouge Communities meetings
were held on:

& May 6, 2008 in Novi: The Executive Director discussed the ARC’s position on the new NPDES Phase
[l Storm Water Permit. The ARC Chair, Kurt Giberson, City of Dearborn, announced he was retiring
from the city and could no longer serve as ARC Chair. Additionally the following actions were
approved: the ARC position paper regarding the Phase Il permit; the ARC Watershed Management
Plan Public Participation Plan; the ARC Strategic Plan, with corrections; the ARC Nominating
Process Policy and the ARC Purchasing Policy.

& September 23, 2008 in Canton: The 2009 ARC budget was discussed and approved. New officers
were elected: Tim Faas, Canton Township, Chair; Gary Mekjian, City of Southfield, Vice-Chair, and
Jennifer Lawson, City of Troy, Treasurer. Additionally, the following actions were approved: 2008
Budget Amendments; the IAA language; the revised ARC Purchasing Policy; The Executive
Committee will make appropriate changes to the ARC Bylaws and Articles of Incorporation to allow
the ARC to become a 501 (c)(3); Executive Director to review limitations to becoming a 501 (c)(3),
and the Executive Director will prepare a letter to S. Chester, MDEQ regarding the limits on
funding for PA 517.

& December 16, 2008 in Novi: The Executive Director gave a powerpoint presentation outlining the
updated Rouge River Watershed Management Plan being submitted to the MDEQ in January,
2009. Additionally, the following actions were approved: The ARC chair will extend a ARC
membership offer to the City of Detroit; Comments on the Watershed Management Plan will be
forwarded to C. O’Meara by December 27, 2008 and the Watershed Management Plan will be
submitted to MDEQ on January 1, 2009, and any ideas about 2009/2010 ARC activities should be
forwarded to T. Faas, ARC Chair.

B. EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

Staff support was provided for four (4) Executive Committee meetings. Staff support for each meeting
included (under the direction of the ARC Officers), preparation of the agenda, distribution of the
materials prior to the meetings, facilitation of the meetings (including note-taking and documenting
recommendations considered and actions taken), and meeting summary preparation and distribution.
This subtask also included ongoing support services for the committee outside of the regular meetings.

The Executive Committee discusses and approves items in advance of full ARC meetings. Agendas and
meeting summaries are available on wwwe.allianceofrougecommunities.com. ARC Executive Committee
Meetings were held on the following dates:

é February 4, 2008 in Dearborn é June 6, 2008 in Livonia
é April 24, 2008 in Dearborn é December 4, 2008 in Southfield
Executive Director 2008 Annual Report 1
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C. ORGANIZATIONAL COMMITTEE

Although four (4) Organizational Committee meetings were planned, Staff support was provided for two
meetings. Staff support for each meeting included (under the direction of the co-chairs), preparation of
the agenda, distribution of the materials prior to the meeting, facilitation of the meetings (including
note-taking and documenting recommendations considered and actions taken), and meeting summary
preparation and distribution. Ongoing support services for the committee outside of the regular
meetings was also provided.

In 2008, the Organizational Committee continued to finalize the ARC Strategic Plan, finalized the ARC
Purchasing Policy and revised the ARC Nominating Process Policy. Organizational Committee/Strategic
Plan Subcommittee meetings were held on January 16, 2008 in Bloomfield Township and April 17, 2008
in Plymouth Township.

D. PUBLIC INVOLVEMENT AND EDUCATION (PIE) COMMITTEE

Staff support was provided for four (4) meetings, including preparation of the agenda (under the
direction of the PIE Committee Chair), distribution of the materials prior to the meetings, facilitation of
the meetings (including note-taking and record of actions taken), and preparation/distribution of
meeting summaries to members and other interested parties. Staff provided ongoing support services
for the committee outside of regular meetings.

PIE meetings were held on the following dates:
é January 17, 2008, Northville Township é July 10, 2008, Beverly Hills
é April 17, 2008, Livonia é October 16, 2008, Southfield

The PIE staff also helped plan Rouge 2008 and produced a power point presentation about the ARC
accomplishments that was presented to 150 community representatives, business community and local
elected officials at the University of Michigan-Dearborn on October 24, 2008.

Specific PIE activities are listed under Task 3.

E. TECHNICAL COMMITTEE

Staff support was provided for eight (8) meetings (five meetings were budgeted). Activities included
preparation of the agenda (under the direction of the Technical Committee Chair), distribution of the
materials prior to the meetings, facilitation of the meetings (including note-taking and record of actions
taken), and preparation/distribution of meeting summaries to members and other interested parties.
Ongoing support services for the committee outside of the regular meetings was also provided.

Technical Committee Meetings were held in Farmington Hills on the following dates:

é January 3, 2008 é July 30,2008

é March 19, 2008 é August 20, 2008

é May 12,2008 é October 8, 2008

é June 18,2008 é December 3, 2008

The primary activity conducted by the Technical Committee in 2008 was oversight of the updated
watershed management plan. Specific tasks are listed under Task 4.
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F. SUBWATERSHED ADVISORY GROUPS (SWAGS)

Staff support was provided for four (4) meetings for three combined SWAGs (two meetings per SWAG
was budgeted, however SWAGs were combined for the purposes of the watershed management
process.) An additional SWAG meeting was held for SWAGs to rank Round IX Rouge Program Office
grants. Staff support included preparation of the agenda (under direction of each SWAG Chair),
distribution of materials prior to the meetings, facilitation of the meetings (including note-taking and
record of actions taken), and preparation/distribution of meeting summaries to members and other
interested parties. ECT provided technical assistance to members in meeting their Watershed Based
Storm Water NPDES permit requirements. Staff also provided ongoing support services for the
committee outside of the regular meetings.

SWAG meetings were held on the dates listed below. The primary focus of SWAG meetings in 2008 was
to work on the updated Rouge River Watershed Management Plan.

ARC 2008 SWAG MEETINGS AND TOPICS*

Go_als gnd Ecology and _ Chargt_:teristics, Existir!g
SWAG Objectives Flow Water Quality Conditions and Potential
Desired Uses Actions and Prioritizations
Middle 3/Lower | Feb. 28, 2008 May 8, 2008 Sept. 4, 2008 October 2, 2008
2 SWAG
Main 3-4 SWAG* | March 5, 2008
Main 1-2 SWAG March 4, 2008 April 29, 2008 Sept. 3, 2008 October 14, 2008
Upper SWAG* February 27, 2008 “ “ “ “ “ “
Lower 1/Middle | Feb. 28, 2008 April 24, 2008 Sept. 4, 2008 October 2, 2008
1 SWAG

Note: The Main 3-4 SWAG combined with the Middle 3/Lower 2 for the purposes of watershed management planning after its
March meeting. The Upper SWAG combined with the Main 1-2 SWAG for purposes of watershed management planning after its
February meeting.

*  The seven Rouge River Watershed SWAGSs also met in July to rank Rouge Program Office Round IX grant
submittals for their subwatersheds.

G. FINANCE COMMITTEE

ECT worked with the Finance Committee to develop and administer the annual budget and work plan.
ECT prepared monthly financial reports. ECT facilitated up to three (3) Finance Committee meetings by
preparing the agenda, distributing materials prior to the meetings, and preparing/distributing meeting
summaries to appropriate parties.

Finance Committee meetings were held at Wayne County’s Commerce Court office in Wayne on the
following dates:

é February 28, 2008

é May9, 2008

6 November 6, 2008

H. ONGOING SUPPORT SERVICES
ECT provided ongoing support services to the above committees and SWAGs on an as-needed basis.
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TASK 2: ADVOCACY AND ADMINISTRATION

A. FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT (FOIA) AND OPEN MEETINGS ACT — STATE LAW
REQUIREMENTS
There were no FOIA requests submitted to the ARC in 2008.

B. ROUTINE DISTRIBUTION OF MATERIALS

Materials distributed in 2008 included all meeting materials for the ARC Executive Committee, the ARC,
the PIE, Technical, Organizational/Strategic Planning, and Finance Committees and all special meetings.
Staff also distributed materials related to permit discussions with MDEQ); watershed management
planning documents and flyers for upcoming events.

C. ARC WEBSITE MAINTENANCE
(Please see PIE Activities listed in Task 3)

D. ADVOCATE FOR ROUGE RIVER WATERSHED & PRIMARY LIAISON

ECT promoted the ARC as the advocate for the Rouge River Watershed, served as the primary
spokesperson for the ARC, responded to requests for information and sought opportunities to promote
ARC awareness. ECT served as the ARC primary liaison to all members, including both formal and
informal interaction with government officials, legislators and staff on a regular basis. The Executive
Director spent much of 2008 on two tasks:

Draft MDEQ Watershed Permit:  PERMIT NO. MIG610000
Beginning in January, the Executive Director participated in DEPARTME ﬁ‘frrg;'i qE M ~ ouALITY
various conference calls and Phase Il permit negotiation S

meetings with MDEQ), the Phase Il committee, Wayne County,
Oakland County, SEMCOG and attorneys representing
communities who were contesting the permit.

NATIONAL POLLUTANT MSCHARGE ELIMINATION SYSTEM
WASTEWATER DISCHARGE GENERAL PERMIT

Stem Water Dischargas from
Municipal Separsie Storm Sewer Syatema [MB4a] - Watersned

Watershed Management Plan Update:

The Executive Director oversaw the development of the WMP,
including reviewing chapters, editing text and participating in
public participation meetings. He presented information about
the WMP at the Rouge 2008 event at University of Michigan on =
October 24, 2008 and at the Friends of the Rouge Annual

Meeting on December 4, 2008. luttlos bt

Additionally, ARC Executive Director Jim Ridgway testified on
May 12, 2008 before the Congressional Subcommittee on Water Resources and the Environment in Port
Huron. He also met twice with the USACE regarding funding opportunities for the ARC.

E. QUICK BOOKS SETUP AND MONTHLY TRACKING

In 2008, ECT created a reporting and tracking system in consultation with Wayne County to use when
the ARC took over financial tracking from Wayne County, which had served as the ARC’s fiduciary. The
ARC ED staff began the transition of taking over the ARC financing, dues collection and other financial
activities from Wayne County.
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F. ADMINISTRATIVE OVERSIGHT & CONTRACTOR MANAGEMENT

ECT provided administrative oversight of the ARC day-to-day activities, staff, consultants and
contractors, and external relationships with other agencies, organizations, and individuals to meet the
goals of the ARC. Specific activities were discussed in monthly invoice summaries.

G. ARC MARKETING & COMMUNICATIONS STRATEGY

The Marketing and Communications Strategy was developed as part
of the Strategic Planning effort conducted by the ARC with staff
support by ECT in 2007-08. The draft Strategic Plan was approved by
the ARC Executive Committee in January, 2008 and ECT oversaw the
implementation of the ARC marketing and communications strategy.

The following press releases/newspaper stories occurred:

é May 15, 2008: The ARC distributed a press release regarding
nutrients in the Great Lakes.

é June 5, 2008: ARC Executive Director, Jim Ridgway wrote the
Free Press Opinion Page piece: Keep Water Rules Flexible for
Rouge Communities.

é September, 2008: The Executive Director appeared in the Rouge
Watershed Video created by Farmington Hills.

H. ANNUAL REPORT

Detroit tFcee Press

LOCAL COMMENT
Keep water rules flexible for Rouge River
Communities
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The 2007 ARC annual report was completed and submitted to the ARC on April 1, 2008.

TASK 3: PIE COMMITTEE TASKS

A MAIN 3-4 MEASURING OUR SUCCESS POSTERS

The final of seven subwatershed-based “Measuring Our Success” poster,

which was focused on the Main 3-4 Subwatershed was completed and
distributed to 150 attendees at the Rouge 2008 event at University of
Dearborn on October 24, 2008 and to the following
communities/organizations: Allen Park, River Rouge, Dearborn, Redford
Township, Dearborn Heights, Wayne County, University of Michigan-
Dearborn, Henry Ford Community College and Friends of the Rouge.

B. PLANNING COMMITTEE OVERSIGHT
This committee reviews the PIE Committee’s goals and objectives and
oversees the budget process for the PIE Committee. The Planning

Mﬁm

Committee met on July 31, 2008 in the City of Southfield to discuss potential 2009 PIE Committee tasks.
A subsequent conference call was held on August 6, 2008 with the committee co-chairs, Noel Mullett,
Wayne County Department of Environment and Amy Ploof, Oakland County Drain Commissioner’s
office. The proposed 2009 PIE Committee budget was sent to PIE Committee members for comment,

and finalized by the ARC on September 23, 2008.
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C. HOUSEHOLD HAZARDOUS WASTE EDUCATION When it comes fo retytling
The HHW Education Subcommittee finalized the web-based HHW & & & Aim Highl
guide for ARC communities and provided a web-based list of 2008 Reduce, Reuse, Recycle

HHW collection days.

D. SEPTICS SYSTEM MAINTENANCE REMINDER POSTCARD

Staff facilitated a meeting with the Septics Subcommittee on February
15, 2008 in Livonia to begin designing the education piece. Staff began
researching available septic system maintenance educational items
and graphics.

E. INFORMATION PACKETS
Public education materials were distributed to communities in January, 2008. Additionally, a video about
the Rouge Watershed Management Update activities was distributed to ARC communities in November
and December, 2008.

F. WEBSITE DESIGN, CONTENT AND FEES

The ARC website homepage was redesigned in 2008.The website
was used to post a survey of watershed concerns for visitors to
complete as part of the public participation process during the
watershed management planning process. The website also offered
a password-protected page for ARC members to use to review
chapters of the draft Watershed Management Plan. The Website is
maintained monthly. Additionally, the monthly hosting fee for the
website was paid.

Wit can you do £0
imprave the Rauge River?
Watch our video
—

G. NUTRIENT REDUCTION CAMPAIGN
(TASK ADDED MID-2008)

The PIE Committee amended its budget in mid-2008 to provide funding for a Fall Nutrient Reduction

Campaign through Wayne County and Oakland County. Nutrient Reduction advertising appeared 12

times in the Observer & Hometown newspapers, (August, September, October, & November 2008).

1,662 (30 second) cable television ads appeared through Comcast —_—
Cable. The Public Service Announcements used Southeast Michigan || Need Fertilizer?
Partners for Clean Water 7 Simple Steps to Clean Water education Il Use Barth-Friendly Fertilizer
campaign. The ads were titled “Fertilize Sparingly and Caringly” and Water Quality Protection
“Choose Earth Friendly Landscaping.” The viewing areas include the

zones of Birmingham, Canton, Dearborn, and Livonia -- please note
that each Zone contains many surrounding communities.

» Slow-Release Nitrogen
* Low or No Phosphorus
* Free of Pesticides

www.alliancesfrougecommunities.com

H. ROUGE VIDEO (TASK ADDED MID-2008)
The City of Farmington Hills offered to tape a video to explain the watershed management planning
process, the goals of the watershed management plan and highlighted various storm water projects the
communities and other stakeholders conducted since the last watershed management planning process.
Highlighted projects included:

é Lathrup Village/Southeastern Oakland County Water Authority (SOCWA)residential rain gardens;

é Troy Firefighters Park stream bank stabilization;
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The City of Southfield’s ongoing activities to preserve and protect valuable riparian corridor;
The Shiawassee Park woody debris management project conducted by Friends of the Rouge and
the cities of Farmington and Farmington Hills;

é The Office of the Oakland County Water Resources
Commissioner construction of three combined
sewer overflow retention basins;

Canton Township’s Lower Rouge Recreational Trail
Dearborn’s use of storm water best management
practices, including rain gardens and a wetland
detention pond, to treat storm water runoff from
its Department of Public Works yard, and,

é The Rouge Gateway Partnership.

[ 4

[ N 4

TASK 4: WATERSHED MANAGEMENT PLAN (WMP) UPDATE

A. EVALUATE AND SUMMARIZE WATERSHED CHARACTERISTICS

Evaluation of watershed characteristics included reviewing past subwatershed management plans,
existing baseline data and a variety of existing reports. This evaluation was completed during January —
March.

B. DEVELOP WATER QUALITY IMPROVEMENT GOALS AND LOAD REDUCTIONS

Rouge SWAG meetings were held in March- April 2008 to review the goals in the existing subwatershed
management plans, review potential draft goals and determine final draft watershed goals for the
updated WMP.

In November, Applied Science, Inc. (ASI) input volume reduction targets developed by ECT into the
watershed management model (WMM) to develop load reduction estimates for the river.

C. PRIORITIZE CRITICAL AREAS AND IMPLEMENTATION ACTIONS

Critical areas were determined by using existing water quality data, USGS gauge data and the updated
WMM. ASI completed a flow study and updated the WMM. Superior Environmental Aquatic Systems
(SEAS) was hired to compile information on stream habitat, fish and macroinvertebrates. Meetings were
conducted with ASI, SEAS and MDEQ. ECT compiled existing water quality data and presented itin a
table categorized as general improving, decline or no change. This was ongoing from March-October
2008.

This management plan was built upon past successes with a future focus on volume control with
targeted areas for reduction and elimination of pathogens. ECT asked ARC members to forward any
specific activities (i.e. wish list) and/or studies with potential activities they would like included in the
WMP. ECT prioritized activities as high, medium, or low based on pollutant priority, such as bacteria,
flow/volume, sediment, and nutrients and staging sequence. This was ongoing from April — December.

D. TECHNICAL AND FINANCIAL ASSISTANCE
ECT compiled technical and financial assistance information from recent sources, such as local
watershed management plans, EPA and MDEQ websites. This information included BMP
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implementation and maintenance costs gathered from 2005-2007 information, available technical
resources from partner organizations and potential funding sources. This was ongoing from April — May.

E. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION AND INVOLVEMENT

The Public Participation Plan was approved on May 6, 2008 at the
full ARC meeting in Novi. The plan called for three public
presentations around the watershed to explain the planning
process, discuss the draft watershed management plan (WMP)
goals and objectives and seek input. Participants viewed various

Rouge River Watershed ﬁ/
Public Meeting 7/
WE NEED YOUR INPUT...... = 4:

- Come see how your activities and ideas can shape the future
= of ourriver!

CHOOSE FrowM THESE DATES AND LOCATIONS!

displays, listened to a presentation about the WMP, engaged in a
discussion about the goals and objectives and completed the one-
page survey. The WMP presentation was identical for each
workshop, except specific projects highlighted were from the
subwatershed that the meetings targeted. The meetings took
place in June, 2008. Notices for the meetings were posted on the
ARC website and also on community websites. Additionally, some
communities put information about the meetings in their local
newsletters and contacted the local media. A brief synopsis is
included below. A fourth public meeting, Rouge 2008 at the
University of Michigan-Dearborn, was held October 24, 2008.

Thu f June 12, 2008
Fiversise Whdde School Mecting Agenda
250 Wamen, Dearbom Hesghts

B:30-7:00pm
Registration

Fi00p-B:I0pm
Presentation & Break-Out Sessions

Plaase RSVP at loast two diys before ) Ly
o mwelig b0, -

(between Middlebelt & Inksser)

t

Ii Alliance
" of Rouge
Communitics

OURS TO PROTECT

Working Fogalher. resorivg e e

Refroshrents Provided

June 12, 2008, Riverside Middle School, Dearborn Heights (co-hosted by the Dearborn Heights Watershed
Stewards Commission); 10 attendees: This public meeting was targeted at the communities within the
Main 3-4, Lower 2 and Middle 3 Subwatersheds, which are located in the more urban, developed area of
the watershed. Executive Director Jim Ridgway made a presentation to 10 attendees that outlined the
goals of the current watershed management plan, what was accomplished and discussed the draft goals
for the updated plan. When asked what their concerns were, the participants expressed a desire for
more paths along the riparian corridor in the Middle 3 Subwatershed and better access to the riparian
corridor along Hines Drive that is managed by the Wayne County Parks. Participants completed the
surveys. Despite the expressed need for more access to the riparian corridor and better stewardship of
the riparian corridor within Wayne County Parks, participants ranked the goal “Reduce sources of
pollution that threaten public health” to be their number one concern. They ranked “Protect, restore
and/or enhance natural features to maintain/improve river and watershed ecosystems,” as number 2.
The goal “Maximize community assets related to the watershed,” which reflected their comments about
providing access to the riparian corridor was ranked number 5 out of 6 watershed goals.

June 23, 2008, Plymouth Township Hall (co-hosted by Plymouth Township); 22 attendees: This public
meeting was aimed at the communities within the Lower 1 and Middle 1 Subwatersheds, which are
located in the headwaters area of the watershed. The presentation was made by Noel Mullett from the
Wayne County Department of Environment. During the question and answer period, attendees
expressed concern about the loss of woodlands and wetlands and the impacts of soil erosion. There was
a limited discussion about the impact of flow on the river. The ranking of the draft WMP goals reflected
this as the group identified “Protect, restore and/or enhance natural features to maintain/improve river
and watershed ecosystems.” However, the group ranked water quality as its number one issue with
habitat being ranked as the second most important issue.

June 24, 2008 William Costick Center, Farmington Hills (co-hosted by Farmington Hills); 20 attendees:
This public meeting was aimed at stakeholders in the Upper and Main 1-2 Subwatersheds, which are
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located in the developing areas of the watershed and include headwaters in the northern portion of the
Main 1-2 Subwatershed. The presentation was made by Jennifer Lawson, City of Troy and chairperson of
the ARC Public Involvement and Education Committee. The group had a very spirited discussion about
public health concerns and water quality and the need to address the flashiness of the river flow. The
group identified “Reduce runoff impacts through sustainable storm water management strategies and
programs,” as its number one goal. Water Quality was identified as this group’s number one issue.

October 24, 2008 Rouge 2008 at University of Michigan-
Dearborn, 150 attendees. Finally, the survey was
distributed at the Rouge 2008 event, a legislative briefing
held annually at the University of Michigan-Dearborn for
legislators and representatives from local and county
government, industry and business, education and
stewardship organizations. Participants were able to view a
dozen displays from watershed communities and counties
and stewardship groups. The program included ‘
presentations on community projects, Rouge River water Improving the Rouge River!
quality, ARC activities and initiatives being conducted by
local business and industry located in the lower portion of the Rouge River’s Main Branch. Some 26
surveys were returned after the presentations. This group ranked “Reduce sources of pollution that
threaten public health,” as its number one goal and Water Quality as its number one issue.

F. ACTION IMPLEMENTATION TIMEFRAME/INTERIM MEASURABLE MILESTONES
After ECT compiled actions, implementation timeframes (short or long) were assigned to each action
from existing information or general knowledge. This was ongoing in November-December.

The short-term and long-term goals were finalized through meetings with ASI and the ARC Technical
Committee. This was completed in December.

G. CRITERIA FOR ACHIEVING LOAD REDUCTIONS/MONITORING PLAN COMPONENT

MDEQ/319 approval requires criteria to determine whether or not load reductions are being achieved
and a monitoring component to evaluate the effectiveness of implementation. These watershed
management plan components were already developed through other programs within the watershed.

The Rouge Project originally developed a water quality ranking system that categorized each sampling
location as good, fair, or poor by parameter for dry weather conditions. This ranking system will be used
to determine if load reductions are being achieved within the watershed. This was completed in March.
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ECT assisted the ARC Technical Committee by updating the overall watershed monitoring plan for 2009-
2013. This monitoring plan fulfills both the monitoring plan requirement of the WMP and storm water
permit. This was completed March — August.

H. DRAFT AND FINAL WATERSHED
MANAGEMENT PLANS (WMP)
ARC Executive Director staff drafted chapters of the
WMP from May-September, 2008. Draft chapters of
the WMP were available to ARC members on the ARC
website via a password-protected site beginning in
September, 2008. The plan was available for a 30-day e i e
public comment period beginning on November 27, | e
2008. The final WMP was transmitted to the Michigan
Department of Environmental Quality on January 9,
2009.

Executive
Summary

Rouge River
‘Warershed
Management Plan
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